## NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on June 27, 2022 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 4:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Superintendent Bruce Harper Sr. and Daysha Morell.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 2, 2022 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

The Town is almost ready to start the treatment of the PFAS on Richardson Road at the former DPW site.

The development at 255 Princeton Street will have \$5,000.00 per unit entrance fee.

Ellen Ryan of 170 Princeton Street was in to speak about her tankless hot water tank that has rotted out a few times, she said she maintains the hot water system and blames the hardness of the water Bruce Harper said that the water meets all the State requirements. And he said he will look into the problem further.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 5:05 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Leavitt; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk

obert Reavitt